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UDNY GREEN SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER 2
Issued September 2016
Staffing Update

We held a farewell tea party for Mrs Fowlie on Wednesday at which the children sang a specially written song, read poetry and shared their fond memories of Mrs Fowlie. The Parent Council presented Mrs Fowlie with beautiful flowers, chocolates and a gift voucher. Many thanks to everyone who contributed towards making this such a special event, Mrs Fowlie will be sorely missed but we do hope she will return to visit whenever she can. 

Very sadly we were informed that Harry, our taxi driver, passed away suddenly at his home. We are sending flowers to his family to pay our respects. 

Our school cleaner Megan is expecting a baby and is now on leave until the baby’s arrival. We wish Megan well during her leave and look forward to her visiting with her new arrival. In the interim we are very grateful to Carol Buchan who has taken on the post of school cleaner in her absence. 

We are in the process of appointing a new PSA and are interviewing for a job share partner for Miss Gibb next week. 

Literacy Update

We have had a school focus on Roald Dahl texts and we celebrated the centenary of his birth by learning a little bit about his life, creating an A-Z of Roald Dahl characters and then having fun creating Twit beards, BFG ears and Fantastic Fox masks. We also launched 2 school challenges. 

1. Writing challenge

The children have been tasked with using Roald Dahl characters and words invented by Roald Dahl to create a new story. They can present their story as an animation, audio book or written/typed text. The children will present their efforts at our evening storytelling event on Thursday 3rd November from 7pm – 8pm.
2. Design challenge

This is Scotland’s Year of Design, Innovation and Architecture. Roald Dahl wrote daily in his writing hut at the bottom of his garden. He would head down to the hut at 10 am and stay till 12 noon sitting in his winged back chair, always writing in pencil on yellow lined paper. Inspired by the Ideal Hut Show and George Clarke’s Amazing Shed of the year competition the children have been tasked with designing a literacy shed. Their ideas, plans and models will be available to view at the storytelling evening. The winning design will be built in the school grounds to enable the children to read and write outdoors whatever the weather. 
Bringing Books To Life – West End Theatres in School

The children learned a great deal when the Parent Council funded a visit from an experienced West End Theatre performer/dancer who brought 2 Roald Dahl texts to life through dance. The dancer’s energy and enthusiasm was infectious and the children threw themselves into performing parts of Charlie and the Chocolate Factory and the Enormous Crocodile. The teaching staff will build upon this experience when they plan for the Christmas performance with the children. It was a great success

The First Minister’s Reading Challenge

Children in P4-7 are participating in this challenge, their passports have arrived and some parents have kindly donated books that are on the recommended reading list. If you are able to donate a book from the list we would be most grateful. https://www.readingchallenge.scot/begin-your-journey
Read, Write, Count Backpacks

These are being distributed next week to P2 and P3 children. Parents may like to access the Read, Write Count Website for more information. http://www.readwritecount.scot/
Parental Involvement

We would like to offer your children a variety of short courses/clubs for them to ‘sign up to’ during Respect Time on a Wednesday afternoon from 2.30pm – 3.00pm. Respect Time Clubs will commence from Wednesday 2nd November.  If you can support this venture please complete the attached form and return to school by Wednesday 5th October. 

We also require support with taking your children on local walks, supporting the teaching of core literacy and numeracy skills, enterprise activities for our Christmas Craft Stall and improving the outdoor classroom. Please complete the form attached as appropriate and return to school by Wednesday 5th October.
The Parent Council are having a planning meeting for the forthcoming Christmas Fair and a number of other fundraisers. 

 The meeting will take place on Tuesday 4th October at 8pm at Lynne Cartledge's House, 8 Hawthorn Gardens, Udny Green. It would be great if as many parent helpers as possible were able to attend. The Christmas Fair is our biggest fundraiser and we need support from everyone to make it work.

 Please let Lynne know if you are able to make it by emailing Jennifer.craig2@nhs.net or texting 07530 348 610.
Cauliflower Cards

To raise money for school funds we support your child to create a Christmas card design which you can choose to be printed by Cauliflower Cards. Your child’s design and paper work was sent home this week. We would be grateful if all orders and money could be sent to school by Monday 3rd October so that we can process the order to meet the company’s deadline of Thursday 6th October. 

P5/6/7 Trip to Haddo Arts Festival

Just a reminder that this trip will take place on Wednesday 5th October, your child will require a packed lunch, waterproof clothing and suitable footwear. 
End of Term Achievement Assembly and Macmillan Community Café.

On Friday 7th October you are invited to Church to attend our Harvest Achievement Assembly at which we will celebrate our harvest and recognise your child’s achievements from 1.20pm until 2.00pm. Mrs Price will be speaking to us about local food banks and we would be grateful if your family could bring donations for the food bank to church that day. This will be followed by a Macmillan Community Café organised by P3/4. At the café the children plan to serve carrot cake and beetroot and chocolate muffins baked with vegetables from the garden. We will also be selling vegetables from the Castle Garden Plot to raise funds for Macmillan. Please bring along a bag for your purchases to reduce our use of plastic. I do hope you can join us. 
P1-3 Trip to the Road Safety Magic Show

Every year, as part of the School Travel Planning initiatives, a 2 week programme is organised for Aberdeenshire schools called the 'Road Safety Magic shows'.  The show is performed by a company called 'Alan’s Magic.’ The show itself has been scripted and developed with help from the Road Safety Officer who used to work for Grampian Police.  It has been designed to educate Primary 1 -3 pupils with the key road safety messages - in a fun and interactive way. Our school has been invited to attend the show at Pitmedden School with Cultercullen School on Monday the 24th of October from 1350-1440. We will travel to the event by bus and would welcome 2 Parent volunteers with PVG. Please complete the attached permission forms and return to school by Wednesday 5th October. 

The October School Holidays will begin on Monday 10th October for a fortnight and school will reopen at 9am on Monday 24th 
